Pimhill Class   - Summer Term 2018
We are very excited bout our new topic for this term - ‘Animal Antics’. The children will be learning more about animals of all shapes and sizes, some which live in our country and others much further away. We have already been lucky enough to invite Simon Airey, ‘The Animal Man’ in, to talk to the children about his range of exotic animals. The children listened to facts about a range of creatures, including scorpions, tarantulas, tree frogs, chameleons, snakes and chinchillas, and even got to hold and touch them! We really enjoyed his visit and have used it as a fabulous reason to write and create artwork for our classroom.
In English, the children will share a range of fun, unusual and engaging texts! They will let their imagination run wild in the ‘What happens when’ book, where they will be considering questions such as ‘What happens when my balloon floats up out of the zoo?” or “What happens when my tooth goes under my pillow?” The answers are not what you might think and the children have been encouraged to ‘think outside of the box’ to create some amazing ideas, for their creative writing. 
We will also be sharing a text about Ameila Earhart; the first woman aviator to fly solo across the Atlantic ocean. We have a visit planned to RAF Cosford on Friday 18th May, to find out more about aeroplanes and visit their museum, as well as participating in two workshops on the day. 
We will also be sharing animal themed texts, ‘Rumble in the Jungle’ ‘I love bugs’ (poetry) and ‘Penguins’.
In Maths, the children will be learning, practising and perfecting a range of concepts and mathematical skills. They will begin with addition and subtraction to 20 (and beyond), then move on to fractions – halves and quarters. In week four, the children will be multiplying and dividing, using arrays to support them. They will then move on to measuring, followed by position and direction. After half term, the children will be counting, ordering and comparing quantities, looking at time and shape – both 2D and 3D.  
PE will take place every Monday and Wednesday. All children must have a change of clothes to wear for PE (suitable for indoor and outdoor activities).  PE kits should always be in school and will be sent home each half term for a freshen up! We plan to spend our Friday afternoons doing ‘Forest Friday’ activities, (unless the terrible weather stops us!!) Our sessions will linked with our science learning about plants, this term. The children will be spotting 
How to help at home;

Please read regularly at home, to practise their segmenting and blending skills. Please also practise reading/spelling their ‘tricky’ words too, and complete one of the homework activities each week, which support our learning in class. Thank you. We would love to hear about your ‘WOW’ moments at home too! Please tell us if your child has really impressed you by learning a new skill such as riding a bike, or achieved their next swimming badge. 
Should you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to come and see us. If you would like to come in to class to help us, with listening to children read or otherwise, please do let us know.
Here’s to another busy and exciting term!

Many thanks,
Mrs Sivri & Mrs Foster






